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OLD DOMINION UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF VISITORS 

Athletics Committee 
Thursday, June 13, 2019 

 
MINUTES 

 
The Athletics Committee of the Board of Visitors met on Thursday, June 13, at 10:00 a.m. in 
Room 2206 in the Kate and John R. Broderick Dining Commons on the Norfolk campus. Present 
from the committee were: 
 
  Kay A. Kemper, Chair 
  Yvonne T. Allmond, Vice Chair 
  Carlton F. Bennett (ex-officio) 
  Lisa B. Smith (ex-officio) 
  R. Bruce Bradley 
  Larry R. Hill 
  Alton J. Harris 
  Wood Selig 
 
Also present were: 

 President Broderick 
 Ross Mugler 
 Bob Tata 
 Pam Kirk 
 Bob Corn 
 Lisa Smith 
 Maurice Slaughter 
 Austin Agho 

Greg DuBois 
Alonzo Brandon 
Ken Brown 
Velvet Grant 
Earl Nance 
September Sanderlin 
Eileen Graham 

 
Kay Kemper called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  
 

I. Approval of the December 6, 2018 Minutes 



II. Overview of Meeting 
Dr. Wood Selig began the meeting with an overview of the agenda.  
  

• ODU Athletics Year End Highlights 2018-19 presented by Dr. Wood Selig 
• Budget Review presented by Mr. Ken Brown, Deputy Athletic Director 
• Jeff Jones, Head Coach of Men’s Basketball 

 

III. Athletic Year-End Highlights for 2018-19  

• Academics:  
o Academic Progress Rate (



• Fundraising: $35M raised toward the athletic campaign goal of $40M. Also 
raising funds for the Football stadium with over $8.7M raised. Calendar year stats 
for 2018 highlighted by a fundraising total of $16.1M. The Brick Campaign sold 
over 1000 bricks and raised over $100,000.  

• Student Fees Under 55%: Have complied with this legislation in under five years  
 
IV. Budget Review 

 
Mr. Ken Brown, Deputy Athletic Director has been in his position for eight years. He 
oversees Finance, Men’s and Women’s Basketball, and the Athletic Training Room. His 
finance staff is focused on customer service and transparency.  
 
He meets with coaches and department heads annually to review their budgets. A 
monthly budget sheet is also sent out to each head coach and department head.  
 
Mr. Brown reviewed the Fiscal Year 2019 Budget.  
 
Revenue items included the following: 
 

• Ticket sales for revenue sports (premium seating, loge, and club seats always 
generate great revenue). There are always discussions with the consumer in mind 
on ticket pricing 

• ODAF support for scholarships: Contributes 45% to our scholarship bill 
• Supplemental Pay for Coaches: Privately funded through ODAF 
• NCAA Funding: ODU receives 3-4 payments each year from the NCAA for 

academic, sports above 13, and the C-USA basketball tournament  
• Conference USA  
• Spons



scholarship income, and team Pell Grant total. ODU awards over $10M in Athletic 
Scholarships: Student-athletes are paying $4.5M personally to compete for ODU.  

 
V. Jeff Jones, Head Coach of Men’s Basketball 
 

Dr. Wood Selig introduced Coach Jones who has just finish his sixth year at ODU. Coach 
Jones is the leader in Conference USA for the last five years in winning percentage at 
72%. The team recently won the Conference USA Championship and advanced to the 
first round of the NCAA Tournament in Hartford, CT.  
 


